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spread of COVID-19. She noted that violence against women is foremost about gender 

inequality and welcomed the Prime Minister’s re-commitment to implementing constitutional 

provisions on reserved seats for women in Parliament. She reiterated the UN’s support to Papua 

New Guinea in all its efforts to build gender equality and end discrimination and violence 

against women. The DSG reported being deeply impressed by the youth she met in PNG, 

noting that they were eager to be involved in their country’s future, but often lacked 

opportunities for engagement. She underscored that the importance of access to quality 

education, decent employment and opportunities for political and civic participation, and 



negotiations. They encouraged regular exchanges with the people of PNG and 

Autonomous Bougainville to ensure an understanding of the steps ahead. 


